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DIST # PARTICIPATING CANDIDATES* WEBSITE OR EMAIL CDMRA STMT 

1 Tom Miller MillerForNewport.com Page 2 

1 Joe Stapleton  StapletonForNewport.com Page 3 

3 Jim Mosher JimMosher.com Page 4-5 

3 Amy Peters  Peters4Newport@gmail.com Page 5 

3 Erik Weigand Erik4Newport.com Page 6 

4 Robyn Grant (unopposed) GrantForCouncil2022.com Page 7 

6 Joy Brenner, (incumbent) JoyForNewport.com Page 8 

6 Lauren Kleiman Lauren4Newport.com Page 8-9 

 
*Incumbents Diane Dixon (D1), Marshall Duffield (D3) and Kevin Muldoon (D4) term out this year. 

 
 

 
Visit the City’s Election webpage to see additional candidate information and their financial disclosures. 

https://www.newportbeachca.gov/government/departments/city-clerk/general-municipal-election-november-8-2022 
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TOM MILLER, DISTRICT 1 CANDIDATE 
MillerforNewport.com 

 
I am an entrepreneur, successful business owner, philanthropist, husband for over 35 years, father 
of four, and grandfather of four who achieved the American Dream through faith, hard work, and 
perseverance.  I am running for Newport Beach City Council to help protect and preserve our 
quality of life here in our beautiful City. I am an independent thinker beholden to no individual or 
special interest group.  
 
My decisions will always be made for the betterment of my constituents and our City.  I am a firm 
believer in fiscal responsibility, transparency, servant leadership, and responsive City government 
by being accountable to my constituents.  I want to be the voice of the people and will lead with 
humility.   
 
My highest priority is public safety.  There is nothing more critical than keeping our City safe for us 
all.  I will push hard for more policing to protect our streets and neighborhoods.   

I want to improve some of our most challenging issues, such as homelessness, airport noise, traffic, and housing.  I will 
work on improving the cleanliness and beauty of our beaches, bays, and parks.  Together, we can make Newport Beach the 
safest and cleanest City in America!   
 
To learn more, visit MillerforNewport.com 
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CITY OF NEWPORT BEACH MUNICIPAL ELECTION GUIDE 
Our thanks to the City Council Candidates who provided material for CdMRA’s Special Election Edition Newsletter 

 
Note:  Newport Beach has seven unique geographic City Council districts.  Each Newport Beach voter has the opportunity to 

vote for every City Council candidate, regardless of district. Four districts are participating in the 2022 election.   
Click here to view the City Council District map.  

 

VOLUNTEERS ADVOCATING FOR CORONA DEL MAR RESIDENTIAL QUALITY OF LIFE SINCE 1987 
By Paul Bartlau and Irene Villalobos, Membership Committee Co-Chairs 

 

 

 

On behalf of our Board of Directors and friends of the Corona del Mar Residents 

Association, thank you for your continued support.  We rely on your annual membership 

to fund our mission.   

 

As members, CdMRA gives you a VOICE, providing you with the opportunity to express 

your concerns about issues and regulations that impact your quality of life as a resident.  

Benefits include admission to our monthly meetings, members-only email newsletters, 

participation in our surveys and polls and more.  

  

Now is a great time to encourage your friends and neighbors to join.  When a new member joins and shows you as their 

referral, we will send you a Thank You gift.  And if they join before October 1, they will get a 15-month membership for the 

price of 12:  October 1, 2022 through December 31, 2023 for only $25!    
 

Please take a moment to join or renew at CdMRA.org.  It’s that easy!   

You’ll be glad you did. 

 
CdMRA is a 501(c)(3) public charity (ID #83-0928052).   

Memberships and donations are tax-deductible to extent law allows. 
 

 
 

https://millerfornewport.com/
https://millerfornewport.com/
http://nbgis.newportbeachca.gov/gispub/MapCatalog/pdf_maps/council_districts_11X17.pdf
https://cdmra.org/


 

JOE STAPLETON, DISTRICT 1 CANDIDATE 
StapletonForNewport.com 

 
 

Named “Newport Beach Citizen of The Year” in 2020, Joe’s passion for the City runs deep. He 
served on the Newport Beach Harbor Commission from 2013-2017, where he supported the 
efforts to create a new Harbor Department, helped jumpstart the overhaul of Title 17, and 
enjoyed a term as Vice Chair before joining the City’s Finance Committee. 
 
For the past six years, Joe has championed fiscal responsibility, pension, and debt paydown, and 
balanced budgets with heavy emphasis on public safety and infrastructure.  Joe’s experience on 
both the Harbor Commission and Finance Committee has led to a well-rounded view of the needs 
of our City, including funding additional needs on the Harbor, responding to homelessness, and 
addressing basic quality-of-life services. 
 

Newport Beach’s Police Officers and Firefighters, and Mayors spanning the past three decades all support my campaign 
because they all know how determined I am to keep Newport, Newport.  In most ways, our City Council has done a 
tremendous job managing through challenging times. Yet we cannot ignore that serious issues persist. Homelessness jumped 
50% in the last few years, alone.  
 
I believe strongly in bringing people together to solve problems. It’s how I’ve grown my business, how I’ve handled my ten 
years on Newport Beach’s Harbor Commission and Finance Committee, and it’s been a central principle behind the local 
nonprofits I’ve helped lead over the past decade. 
 
That’s the same focus I’ll bring to the City Council: 

 Working with our Police Officers and Councilmembers to finally reduce homelessness; no more delays or inadequate 

plans. 

 Fully funding our Police and Fire Departments; giving our First Responders the tools they need to reduce response times 

and protect Newport Beach. 

 Leaning on my financial background to keep the City’s finances strong and our budget balanced. 

 Maintaining a commitment to protect and invest in our parks, beaches, harbor, and open space. 

As President and Co-Founder of Spinnaker Investment Group, Joe Stapleton oversees the firm’s client relationships while 
advising businesses and individuals on customized wealth and investment management solutions. His top priority is 
assisting clients to achieve what is most important to them by bringing their goals and desires in line with their financial 
resources. 
 
Joe is also Chairman of the Board of the Newport Beach Foundation, an organization that Joe revitalized to raise civic 
awareness in young professionals. The program has graduated over 160 people, including a dozen now serving on city 
boards, commissions, and committees. He also serves on more than a dozen boards of directors for community and civic 
organizations including The Pacific Club, New Majority Orange County, Newport Beach & Company, Literacy Project, Speak 
Up Newport, The Pacific Arts Foundation, Lott Trophy, and International Executive Council. He is also the Skipper of the 
Commodores Club of the Newport Beach Chamber of Commerce. 
 
I hope you will join me in keeping Newport, Newport.  Thank you. 
 

Past awards and service includes: 

 2020 Newport Beach Citizen of the Year 

 2019 NB & Company Dennis O’Neil Partner in Progress Award 
Winner 

 40 Under 40 – OC Metro 2014 

 Finance Committee Member – City of Newport Beach 2017 – 
Current  

 Harbor Commissioner – City of Newport Beach 2013-2017 

 Charter Update Committee Member – City of Newport Beach 
2012 

 Newport Beach Foundation – Chairman  

 Newport Beach Chamber of Commerce – Board of Directors – 
Chairman of the Board (2015) 

 Commodores Club – Skipper (2021) 

 The Pacific Club – Board Member 

 Pacific Art Foundation – Board Member 

 Lott Trophy – Board Member 

 Literacy Project – Board Member 

 The New Majority – Board Member  

 Corona del Mar Residents Association – Past Board 
Member 

 Leadership Tomorrow – Past Board Member 

 The Elite OC, Young Professionals Society – Founder 

 OC Marathon – Board 

 Fire Ops 101 – Newport Beach – Graduate 

 Citizen Police Academy – Newport Beach Graduate 
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JIM MOSHER, DISTRICT 3 CANDIDATE 
JimMosher.com | JimMosher@yahoo.com | (949) 548-6229 (Landline) 

 

About Me 

I am a 42-year resident of Newport Beach, Caltech-educated with a PhD in physics.  
For the first 29 of those years I was, as I believe every resident should have a right to be, 
blissfully uninvolved in the details of City government, assuming it was being well looked over 
by residents wishing to be more involved than I. 
 
That illusion was shattered in early 2009 when I was personally affected by a City staff approval 
made without the slightest public outreach, and without even a path for appeal to my fellow 
citizens on the City Council who I assumed had been overseeing them.    
 
Since then, I have closely watched every City Council meeting, and since 2011, personally 
attended all but one or two, as well as most other City-hosted public meetings. I have heard the 

residents’ concerns, and I have relentlessly questioned why my City is doing much of what it is doing. 
 

Many watching the Council and Planning Commission broadcasts will have seen me commenting. Fewer may be aware of 
my far more extensive written comments, which can be found in the meeting archives. I am the only candidate with 
anything approaching that record. 
 

Why I Am Running 

I am running because I believe that for a Council-Manager government to work for the benefit of the public that created it, 
the 80,000+ residents of Newport Beach who I would be trying to represent need people on their Council asking the kinds 
of questions of the professional staff that I have been asking since 2009. 
 

Without such vigilance, we get things like Measure EE on the 2012 ballot, in which a Council and staff caught not following 
the path the people had set for them in the City Charter, placed before voters a single yes-no vote on 38 changes to that 
Charter, deceptively described as a vote to ban red light traffic cameras.  Those not wanting red light cameras unwittingly 
approved 37 unrelated changes – several of which had been rejected when presented for individual votes on earlier ballots. 
Rather than obeying the original Charter, those changes allowed the Council and staff to continue doing what they had. 
 

More recently, staff, not the Council, created a shadowy three Council member “Solid Waste Working Group” to hammer 
out a new residential trash collection contract, apparently oblivious to the citizen-enacted ordinance which the Council 
should have been bound to follow. Contrary to what the Council rubberstamped, that ordinance required the full cost of 
curbside residential trash collection and disposal to be paid – like street sweeping – out of our basic residential property 
tax. 
 

Still more recently, staff, with the witting or unwitting complicity of the Council, has continued a pattern of bending rules to 
the point of unrecognizability to approve land use changes without the citizen-required Greenlight votes. The most recent 
case in point was allowing the Planning Commission to approve a 22-story, 159-unit luxury residential tower on the 
Newport Center Marriott property – land the citizens had unequivocally designated for use as a visitor-serving 611-room 
hotel. This included a $100,000 per room monetary exaction from the developer that seems to have been privately agreed 
to by the Council. My effort to appeal this for public review before them was, in an unprecedented move, rejected by staff. 
Had I been on the Council, I believe the result would have been different. 
And without follow-through, the Council’s rare efforts, at citizen request, to take policy-making into its own hands (where 
it should always lie) have failed, as in its 2019 attempt to institute lobbyist registration. Three years later, we have exactly 
one registered lobbyist, and even for her, the public doesn’t know what she has been hired to lobby about. 
 

But Council oversight alone is not effective unless there are welcoming avenues for public input. And, sadly, I have seen 
Council meetings become less welcoming, not more, in the 13 years I’ve been watching. 
 

As an example of the positive changes I would like to see, here are some possible reforms to make City Council meetings 
more welcoming again: 
 

 Reemphasize the Mayor’s purely ceremonial role by establishing a policy of annual rotation of the Mayor and Mayor 

Pro Tem positions based not on politics but on right of refusal by the longest-serving members who have not 

previously filled the positions. 

 Restore the ability of any Council member to place an item on the agenda for discussion. 
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JIM MOSHER, DISTRICT 3 CANDIDATE 
JimMosher.com | JimMosher@yahoo.com | (949) 548-6229 (Landline) 

 
 Restore the regular business meetings to a reasonable and predictable evening hour, such as 7:00 p.m. And hold 

them twice per month, every month, as originally envisioned. 

 Reserve study sessions for study, with no decisions or direction from Council given at them. 

 Hold study sessions not on the same day as the regular meetings, but on alternate Tuesdays, and also at a reasonable 

evening hour. 

 Have the Clerk read the titles of the Consent Calendar items. 

 Restore the ability of the public to pull items from the Consent Calendar for separate discussion and vote. 

 Restore the former 5-minute limit for public comments, or at least 4 minutes. 

 Stream all public meetings and allow those who can’t attend in person to participate by Zoom (or some equivalent). 

And to ensure we elect the people who can best serve as our citizen watchdogs over the professional staff, I think we also 
need to reform our election system: 

 We need to either switch to “by district” elections in which the people of a district, and only they, get to select the 

person who claims to represent them. Or we need to eliminate the districts entirely, so every Council member 

understands they represent every citizen equally. 

 To encourage better people to enter the races, we also need to abandon our single-ballot, winner-take-all voting 

system and adopt one in which many candidates can run with confidence the best will emerge through a system of 

primaries and run-offs, or one of their electronic equivalents, such as “ranked choice” voting. 

This is just the tip of the iceberg. For more, see my website:  jimmosher.com 

AMY PETERS, DISTRICT 3 CANDIDATE 
Peters4Newport@gmail.com 

 
I am a Businesswoman, Wife, Mother of three, Community Volunteer and Educator. 
 
My residence in Newport Beach began in 1979 when my parents moved our family from 
the Midwest. I fell in love with the active outdoor lifestyle and outstanding public 
education. Because of this, my husband and I decided to raise our family on the same street 
where I grew up. Like me, each of my children attended NMUSD schools graduating from 
Newport Harbor High School. 
 
I will use my many executive leadership experiences and knowledge of the challenges 
facing Newport Beach to focus on the following issues as a City Councilwoman: 
 
Being available to listen to a variety of viewpoints from community members 

 
Ensuring that when I vote on public policies that come before the City Council that I work diligently to ensure that decisions 
are responsive to residents’ needs 
 
Supporting Community Safety Programs through collaboration with our Police, Fire, Lifeguards and Harbor Patrol 
 
Rationalizing regulations to ease the burden on businesses and owners of residential real estate 
 
Advocating for community events that increase quality of life and add to local economic strength 
 
Vote Amy Peters for Newport Beach City Council. 
 
Peters4Newport@gmail.com 
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ERIK WEIGAND, DISTRICT 3 CANDIDATE 
Erik4Newport.com 

 

I have been blessed to call Newport Beach home for my entire life.  My parents met at the 
Newport Beach Police Department where my father was a Police Officer and my mother 
worked in the Traffic Division as a Parking Control Officer.  I was born at Hoag Hospital, 
grew up in the Dover Shores neighborhood of our City and went to Mariner’s Elementary, 
Ensign Intermediate and Newport Harbor High School.  I studied at both OCC and Chapman 
University, where I received my BA in Criminal Justice.  I met my wife Krista on the Balboa 
Peninsula and after 10 years, moved back to Dover Shores.  Our twin children, Annie and 
Miles, were born in 2015.  They have been fortunate to grow up in the same neighborhood 
and attend the same schools as me.   
 

Over the years I have been very involved in the political process.  I have worked at nearly 
every level of government.  From Federal and State, to County and City.  I am extremely 

 well versed and have developed many resources over the years that I can rely on to help find solutions.    
 

Currently, I serve on our City’s Planning Commission.  I was appointed in 2016 and served as Chairman in 2020/2021.  It is 
a duty I have taken very seriously.  I study every agenda item meticulously, ask questions and am not afraid to vote my 
conscience, even when I am pressured to do otherwise.  I will take the same approach when I am elected to the City Council. 
 

As a Councilmember, my number one priority will be public safety.  Our City is lucky to have one of the best Police and Fire 
Departments around.  The men and women that serve our communities also know we appreciate their service while 
requiring a certain level of professionalism.  My goal will continue current Council policy and ensure they are properly 
funded to protect us from criminal activities running rampant throughout our state.  Unfortunately, Sacramento politicians 
make fighting crime harder by placing additional burdens on our officers while making it easier for criminals to commit 
morecrime with less penalties. I will work hard to push back against these harmful policies and give our officers every tool 
available to keep crime in our City low.  I am honored to be endorsed by both Newport Beach Police Officers and Firefighters.  
They know that my background and experience will help them do their jobs, which is protecting you and our neighbors. 
 

As a Planning Commissioner, I have pushed back against reckless development proposals that would excessively increase 
housing density or jeopardize our quality of life.  My record reflects a community before profit mentality, and I will continue 
to raise my voice if there is something that’s out of character with our City.  Once again, Sacramento’s overreach has placed 
incredible burdens on our small-town charm.  As we’ve all seen, the City is required to accommodate the Regional Housing 
Needs Assessment (RHNA) requirement of nearly 5,000 new housing units, with half of those units being allocated 
“affordable,” between now and 2029.  While we’re only technically supposed to “plan” for these locations, it becomes easier 
for development in areas assigned for growth.  I will work hand in hand with City staff, neighborhood leaders and developers 
to locate these new housing units away from existing neighborhoods and ensure that they meet the high community 
standards that residents deserve. 
 

Challenging issues that are not easy to solve continue to be homelessness and the proliferation of residential care facilities 
i.e., sober living homes.  Both Federal and State laws severely handicap our City when it comes to both these controversial 
issues.  However, having been involved directly with both items for many years, I am convinced progress can be made as we 
head into the future.  Money cannot simply be thrown at the problem for it to go away.  We must find creative strategies, 
partner with neighboring cities and work collaboratively with our elected State and Federal representatives to find solutions.   
 

Fortunately, most of Newport Beach’s splendor does not require much change.  We are blessed with a beautiful coastline, a 
gorgeous harbor and protected wildlife preserves. We have a vibrant commercial and tourist industry that helps fund many 
of our exceptional city sponsored services.  Senior, adult, and youth activities abound.  Parents can utilize afterschool 
programing at a reasonable cost so they can continue working even when school finishes for the day.  Our Junior Lifeguard 
program is one of the most sought-after summer activities.  Oasis is respected nationally as one of the best Senior Centers 
around.  Just this year, our City will complete building our first Animal Shelter, dedicated specifically for Newport Beach.  
Lastly, we have some of the most talented and hardworking City staff who serve you, the taxpayers with respect.  It is my 
goal we continue to provide the very best, while improving all the community services available to you. 
 

As you make your decisions on who can best represent you at City Hall, I hope you will look in my direction.  I am an 
experienced policy maker who looks to people’s strengths not weaknesses. I listen, answer phone calls, and participate in 
discussion.  I’m a consensus builder who works well with others.  That’s why I’ve earned the support of all seven of our 
current City Councilmembers. 
 

This City has given so much to me and my family over the years, I feel it is important to give back by protecting the qualities 
that make Corona del Mar and Newport Beach so very special.  You will find me to be transparent and always seeking to do 
what is best for our hometown. Thank you for the opportunity to serve you.   
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ROBYN GRANT, DISTRICT 4 CANDIDATE [Unopposed] 
GrantForCouncil2022.com | Instagram @robynbgrant 

 
First, I want to express my sincerest thank you to the community for all the support over the 
past year. I am truly humbled by the honor of running unopposed for Newport Beach City 
Council, District 4. 
 

I’m running for City Council because like you, I care deeply about our city and want to be a 
part of keeping Newport Beach a great place to live, work, recreate, and raise a family. 
 

A bit about my background…I’m a USC educated attorney and business owner and I teach 
college classes as well. I’ve called Newport Beach home for over thirty-five years and lived in 
District 4 for over twenty years. I have been married for over thirty years to David Grant, a 
business litigation attorney practicing in Orange County for almost fifty years. Together we 
have two children, Madison Grant, also an attorney, and David Grant, a composer and 
university professor. 
 

My number one goal is to be available to the residents, present to listen and engage for the good of the broader community. 
I look forward to seeing and hearing from all of you in the coming months. 
 
I’ve worked behind the scenes to improve our city for many years, collaborating to prioritize public safety, preserve our 
natural environment, support local business, improve government services, provide community education, and increase 
resident participation in Council decisions. 
 
I have served five City Council appointments. The Newport Beach Police and Firefighters Associations selected me as their 
representative to the Civil Service Board in 2016. I previously served on the Library Board of Trustees where I worked closely 
with the community to navigate the development of the Corona del Mar Library and Fire Station. Prior to that, I was 
appointed to two terms on the City Arts Commission where I coordinated details for the renovation of the Central Library 
and implemented city-wide family-oriented programs including concerts, theater and arts installations throughout Newport 
Beach. 
 
A hallmark of my commitment to Newport Beach is my support of public-private coalitions. I participated with a small group 
of committed residents in a campaign to provide a permanent state-of-the-art animal shelter in the city. I was also part of a 
citizen alliance to raise the funds to purchase and train two K-9 dogs for the Newport Beach Police Department. 
 
I have been active on the boards and committees of several community organizations including: 

 

Speak Up Newport 
Leadership Tomorrow 

Friends of Newport Beach Animal Shelter 
Women in Newport Networking 

 

My community-based training includes completion of Community Emergency Response Training (CERT), the Newport Beach 
Citizen’s Police Academy, Leadership Tomorrow, the Newport Beach Government Academy, and the John Hopkins 
University COVID Tracing Course. 
 
I have been endorsed by the Newport Beach Police, Firefighters, Fire Management, and Lifeguard Management  Associations, 
Orange County Sheriff Don Barnes, Crime Survivors PAC, the California Women’s Leadership Association, many former 
Newport Beach Mayors, and hundreds of local businesspeople and neighborhood leaders from throughout the city. 
 
Like you, I care deeply about Newport Beach, and I am concerned about the issues facing our city today. We need to be 
mindful of this city’s long legacy of strong fiscal management and investment in our local community to keep our economy 
strong and our city the most sought-after to run an enterprise. We currently have an over 45-million-dollar budget surplus 
we can invest into our infrastructure, harbor, roads, parks, and beaches. 
 
But we also have critical issues that take time to resolve. We need to prioritize solutions for public safety, housing, 
homelessness, airport impacts, and more. How will we do all this? By coming together, listening to each other, and 
participating in governance as a city and not polarized entities. 
 
Why will we do all this? To ensure Newport Beach remains what it has always been - the best community to live, work, 
recreate, and raise a family. You can learn more on my website GrantForCouncil2022.com and follow me on Instagram 
@robynbgrant. 
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JOY BRENNER, DISTRICT 6 CANDIDATE [Incumbent] 
JoyForNewport.com | (949) 200-9993  

 
Thank you for your support and encouragement for the last four years.  
 
You elected me as an independent voice of reason on our Newport Beach City Council.  I’ve 
worked hard to honor that commitment by: 
 
   -- Fighting against Measure B to keep professional politicians out of the Mayor’s office. 
   -- Partnering with Costa Mesa to open a regional shelter that is reducing the impact of  
       homelessness. 
   -- Partnering with Orange County to restore mental health services, 
   -- Building the consensus to pass a common-sense Vacation Rental Ordinance to protect our 
       neighborhoods. 

 
 

As a Co-Founder and former President of the Corona del Mar Residents Association, I am passionate about protecting our 
special quality of life in Newport Beach while supporting citizen-based decision making at City Hall.   
 
My priorities are: 
   --Opposing fractional ownership housing that disrupts our neighborhoods with noise and traffic. 
   --Protecting public safety by maintaining a strong commitment to our Police and Fire Departments. 
   --Preserving our beaches and harbor with innovative coastal protection measures. 
   --Stopping the spread of Group Living Homes in Newport Beach. 
   --Supporting sound financial management with full public transparency for residents.  
 
I respectfully ask for your vote to continue bringing results-oriented leadership to our City Council.  Please call me at  
(949) 200-9993 or visit JoyForNewport.com. 

LARUEN KLEIMAN, DISTRICT 6 CANDIDATE 
Lauren4Newport.com  

 
I am Lauren Kleiman and I am running for Newport Beach City Council, right here, in 
CDMRA’s District 6. 
 
My husband and I made a very deliberate decision to raise our family in this great City 
of Newport Beach, which has been the foundation of the wonderful life we have built 
here. We have lived in Harbor View Hills South, Irvine Terrace, Sailhouse Lofts, and 
Cameo – always in idyllic Corona Del Mar.  We have spent countless hours on the Grant 
Howald and Irvine Terrace soccer fields, tennis courts and playgrounds, taking music 
and art classes at CYC, and getting our toes sandy on our beautiful beaches.  
 
It would certainly be easy to sit back and hope someone else will fight to preserve our 
quality of life, but that is just not how I am built. 
 

Instead, I have been investing in Newport since our son was born. I went through the City’s award-winning CERT program, 
and the Citizen’s Police Academy, before being appointed to the City’s Aviation Committee.  
 
After the City settled its lawsuit with the FAA, I joined the Airport Working Group Board (one of the four signatories to the 
John Wayne Settlement Agreement), where I spearheaded the organization of a series of roundtable meetings with airline 
stakeholders, in an effort to incentivize them to be better neighbors to residents living under the flight path. 
 
I am now in my sixth year on Planning Commission where I was just unanimously voted by my peers to serve as the first 
woman Chair in 27 years. 
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LARUEN KLEIMAN, DISTRICT 6 CANDIDATE 
Lauren4Newport.com  

 
As a founding Board member of the Newport Beach Foundation, I started a Parent Education Series to help parents navigate 
through the difficult issues facing families today.  I am also proud to have supported our organization’s overwhelmingly 
successful efforts to ignite the next generation of leadership in the City, through our Distinguished Citizen and high school 
scholarship programs. 
 
Public safety is my top priority. I have the utmost esteem for our police and fire departments and have worked closely with 
them in partnerships of community engagement and education.  As the Vice President of the Cameo Community 
Homeowner’s Association, and with the backing of Council and the Police Department, I successfully implemented proactive 
security measures that previous boards told residents could not be accomplished. 
 
I support fully funding our top-notch Police Department and helping relieve them of the burden of performing social work 
in response to our homeless population, to allow them to focus on what they do best, defending our City and protecting our 
neighborhoods.  
 
Despite our current Councilmembers spending millions of taxpayer dollars, the number of people experiencing 
homelessness in Newport Beach has increased by 50%, while our neighboring cities, Costa Mesa and Laguna Beach, saw 20% 
and 60% reductions, respectively.  This is a failure that warrants a change in our leadership.  
 
We also need Council representatives who will fight to combat the 80 new housing laws that the State has enacted in the last 
seven years; the 4,800+ RHNA and affordable housing-unit requirement, ADU laws that cannot be circumvented by HOA 
restrictions, lot splitting, density bonuses, and supportive care homes. 
 
As a land use attorney and two-term Planning Commissioner, I am best qualified to help the City push back against 
Sacramento’s housing mandates, identify defensive strategies to mitigate the impacts to our City’s charm and character, and 
stand behind our Greenlight Initiative. 
 
There’s no substitute for listening and community collaboration, but leadership requires action, solutions and the 
relationships to execute. 
 
I am running for City Council because we need a proven leader whose policies are in line with Newport Beach’s core values, 
so that Sacramento does not succeed in turning Newport into the next Los Angeles. 
. 
As a Planning Commissioner, lawyer, businesswoman, board member, neighbor, and most importantly, mom, people turn to 
me to get things done.  
 
I hope to earn your confidence and vote, as well.  Lauren4Newport.com 
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WE      CdM 

 

CONTACTING CDMRA 
 

 
 

 Internet 
Website:     Cdmra.org 
Email:          Info@Cdmra.org  
Facebook:  @CDMRA 
Instagram & Twitter: 

           @CDMRA92625 

 Mail 
P.O. Box 1500 
Corona del Mar, CA 92625 
 

 VM/Text (949) 478-2454 

  JOIN OR RENEW  
 

Join now to receive important news, updates and 
survey opportunities for 92625 neighborhoods.  
Pay online by credit card or set up CdMRA as an 
annual payee through your online banking 
system.  Of course, we accept regular checks too. 
And voluntary contributions are most welcome!   
Simply click on the JOIN or RENEW buttons at 
CdMRA.org. 
 

Please help us keep printing and mailing costs low 
by providing your current email address.  We 
protect your privacy.  Our Privacy Policy is 
available on our website.   
 

Check your mailing label on this Newsletter for 
your dues status, or contact us by email or phone. 

TIMELY NEWS & UPDATES 
 
 

Want access to more timely 
news about Corona del Mar?  
Then be sure to sign up for 
our monthly newsletters. 
 

If you are a member and not receiving 
our monthly email newsletters, then 
send us an email and ask to be included. 
 
If you are not a member, please join. This 
is a members-only benefit, so don’t wait. 
Visit Cdmra.org and click on JOIN. 
 
   

BOARD MEMBERS 
1 – IRVINE TERRACE TOM CALLISTER 

ALTERNATE OPEN 
2 – CDM WEST DENNIS BAKER 

LAURA CURRAN 
3 – HARBOR VIEW HILLS DEBBIE STEVENS 

DEBRA ALLEN 
4 – CDM SOUTHWEST LINDA RASNER 

JANICE BILLINGS 
5 – CDM NORTHWEST PAUL BARTLAU 

ALTERNATE OPEN  
6 – CDM SOUTHEAST BONNIE DUCKWORTH 

GLENN HIGHLAND 
7 – CDM NORTHEAST 

 
ELIZABETH TORELLI 
JACQUELINE WITTMEYER 

8 – SHORE CLIFFS SANDIE HASKELL 
AMY SENK 

9 – CORONA HIGHLANDS MICHAEL PILSITZ 
IRENE VILLALOBOS 

10 – CAMEO SHORES DORETTA ENSIGN 
KAREN MASCITELLI 

11 – CAMEO HIGHLANDS MARJORIE SAWYER 
KAREN TRINGALI 

MEMBERS AT LARGE 

  HV HILLS SOUTH OPEN 
  JASMINE CREEK   LARRY FINN   
  THE TERRACES BEV WHITE 
SPYGLASS HILL BRENDA MCCROSKEY 

 
 

IF YOUR HOA IS NOT INCLUDED IN MEMBERS AT LARGE ABOVE, 
CONTACT US TO FIND OUT HOW TO APPLY. 

 

OFFICERS 
  

  PRESIDENT DEBBIE STEVENS 
  VICE PRESIDENT SANDIE HASKELL 

  SECRETARY ELIZABETH TORELLI 
  TREASURER PAUL BLANK  

ADMINISTRATION KAREN TRINGALI 
  

ADVISORS 
CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT 5 NOAH BLOM, MAYOR PRO TEM 

    CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT 6 JOY BRENNER 
    CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT 7 WILL O’NEILL 

PUBLIC SAFETY - NBPD LT. BRAD MILLER 
PUBLIC SAFETY - NBFD FIRE CHIEF JEFF BOYLES  
PUBLIC SAFETY - NBFD FIRE MARSHAL KEVIN BASS 

  

COMMISSIONS/COMMITTEES 
   PARKS BEACHES & REC COMM TBD 

HARBOR COMMISSION TBD 
    CDM CHAMBER OF COMMERCE    LINDA LEONHARD 

MEMBERSHIP CO-CHAIRS PAUL BARTLAU & IRENE VILLALOBOS 
CDMRA EVENTS CHAIR SANDIE HASKELL 

CDMRA HISTORICAL CHAIR  RON YEO 
  

35 YEARS OF LEADERSHIP 
CDMRA’S PAST PRESIDENTS 

 

JAN 1987-DEC 1994 . . . DEBRA ALLEN, HARBOR VIEW HILLS 
JAN 1995-DEC 1998 . . . PHIL SANSONE, CDM VILLAGE 
JAN 1999-DEC 1999 . . . VAL SKORO, IRVINE TERRACE 
JAN 2000-DEC 2001 . . . MIKE TOERGE, CDM VILLAGE 
JAN 2002-DEC 2008 . . . BEVERLEY “BJ” JOHNSON, CDM VILLAGE 
JAN 2009-DEC 2015 . . . KAREN TRINGALI, CAMEO HIGHLANDS 
JAN 2016-DEC 2017. . .  LAURA CURRAN, CDM VILLAGE 
JAN 2018-AUG 2018. . . JOY BRENNER, CDM VILLAGE  
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